

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VI – Western Visayas

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF AKLAN

August 20, 2024

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors/Principals/
Head Teacher-in-Charge of the District
Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary, and Integrated Schools
All Others Concerned

- Please find attached letter from Dr. Leslie Ann L. Sedillo, MD, MPP, of the Provincial Health Officer II, dated August 19, 2024, titled Coordination Meeting for School Based Immunization (SBI), which is self-explanatory.
- 2. All Medical Staff, Division and School Nurses are encouraged to attend.
- 3. Travel and other expenses incurred for this activity shall be chargeable against Division MOOE/School MOOE and other local funds subject to usual government accounting and auditing rules and regulations.
- 4. Please be guided accordingly.

Very truly yours,

FELICIANO C. BUENAFE JR., CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION LETTER

No. <u>039</u>, s. 2024

LPMOY/







Website: http://www.depedaklan.org Email Address: aklan.1958@deped.gov.ph August 19, 2024

FELICIANO C. BUENAFE JR., PhD, CESO VI Schools Division Superintendent Department of Education, Aklan

Dear Dr. Buenafe:

Greetings!

We are writing to your good office to inform that, due to a recently proclaimed holiday, the previously planned Coordination Meeting for the School-Based Immunization (SBI) on August 23, 2024 will now take place on Thursday, August 22, 2024, at the Ati-Atihan Festival Kalibo. We would like to invite your Medical Staff / Nurses to the aforementioned coordination meeting, which is scheduled to begin at 8:30 a.m.

The School-Based Immunization (SBI) is a program of the Department of Health (DOH), in coordination with the Department of Education (DepEd), that aims to provide protection against vaccine-preventable diseases such as measles, rubella, tetanus, diphtheria and human papilloma virus (HPV).

If you have any questions or need further information, feel free to contact our National Immunization Program (NIP) Coordinator, Mr. J-Lorenz B. Dionisio, Nurse III at 0998-955-3345 or jlorenz.dionisio@aklan.gov.ph.

We sincerely appreciate your positive response to this request and look forward to the possibility of your office's participation for our children in the Province of Aklan.

Thank you for your time and utmost support.

Yours in Public Service.

LESLIE ANN S. SEDILLO, MD, MPP

Provincial Health Officer II